Talking Points for Senate School Funding Committee Meeting:  

Sept. 13, 2006

· Maintenance of Required Local Effort for districts with no fiscal autonomy is a major concern. As a school board or district, we have no capacity to generate revenue but yet are held fully accountable for student achievement results.

· The county council has complete control over our budget.

· We receive what the state requires at the local level and no more.

· I want to impress upon you that for many districts such as ours, the Required Maintenance of Local Effort is our lifeline; it determines if we survive or die.

· If there is no requirement to fund school districts at the local level at a required level, another entity, in charge of levying millage, i.e., county councils, are very likely to under fund schools.

· I am basing this on my District's experience of intentional under-funding by the County.  It would be especially easy for the County to back-off if we are receiving more from the State ($2.5 million).

· This is just what the minimum effort was intended to prevent.

· County Councils already decide which tax payers pay school taxes by placing tax payers in multi-county parks.  It is very important for you to understand that the Minimum Local Effort protects the cash districts receive on a per pupil basis.  Minimum Local Effort is our only protection against zealous use (some would say abuse) of multi-county parks by counties.

· With the required maintenance of local effort requirement currently in place, school districts with no fiscal autonomy are at least guaranteed funding at a minimum level per pupil.

· If this requirement is removed OR altered in a manner in which the formula used will not generate at least the amount of revenue and minimal increase annually that is needed to keep up with inflation and student growth, districts like ours will face unprecedented cuts and children will suffer – CHILDREN WILL SUFFER.    

· The Issue of Separation of Responsibility is Major:

· The state and the county council determines funding

· BUT - All accountability rests with the school board or school district - the school board is held accountable for results – period! BUT has no control over how they are funded.  The school district’s name, the names of the board members and the superintendent’s name appear in bold letters on the front of the state mandated district and school report cards, not the county council or our legislative delegation. AND every child in SC must be taught and master the same standards, and they should, BUT they should also be afforded the same opportunity to learn them.

· All districts are held to an accountability system imposed by the state that applies to every district and every child, but as you know the resources available to accomplish the demands of the EAA vary greatly from district to district.

· It takes more resources and money to educate a child living in poverty – the EOC did an extensive study on this.

· The issues of funding, equity, accountability, and just plain what is right for children, all children is what is at stake.

· In conclusion, on behalf of our children, and all children in SC, our board, and hard working teachers, I ask that you keep the maintenance of local effort in place. I also ask that you take a close look at the school finance officers and the superintendent’s study group analysis and seriously consider the recommendations to improve the new school funding formula.

